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After a very successful spring semester, the 
brothers of Kappa Sigma are looking forward 
to a relaxing summer and a great fall rush. 
The spring semester included the addition of 
two new brothers into the Alpha Tau chapter: 
Richard Schneeman (Mechanical Engineering, 
North Carolina) and Greg Lightfoot (Chemical 
Engineering, Cumming, Ga.). 

 Along with the addition of the new 
brothers, the chapter hosted a Parents’ Day for 
all undergraduate brothers and their parents 
on March 10. The guests even included the 
Worthy Grand Procurator H. Philip Bell. After 
the parents arrived, the whole chapter attended 
a Georgia Tech baseball game and later enjoyed 
a cookout. 

 The semester also saw brothers involved 
in Georgia Tech’s annual Greek Week and 
intramurals. Despite not winning the overall 
championship, the entire chapter participated in 
such events as chariot race, dizzy bat, tug, and 
the catapult competition. In intramurals, the 
brothers made it to the semifinals in both the 

co-rec and fraternity softball divisions. 

 Nearing the end of the long school year, 
the brothers took a break from the rigors of 
class work to host the annual Luau party. It 
took brothers a week put up a pool and extend 
the deck around the pool. After the weekend 
of relaxation, the brothers ended the semester 
by preparing for finals and anticipating the 
summer.
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Active Brothers Welcome Two New Members, Test Out 
their Competitive Sides and Show Campus How to Party 

“Hawaiian Style” to Finish Out the School Year
Greek Week, Parents’ Weekend and Luau Party Among Top Activities 

This Spring
By Jeffrey Baldino
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Tug-a-Lug! Several brothers participate in the 
annual Tug competition. 2007 FOOTBALL 

SCHEDULE
09/01/07 at Notre Dame 
09/08/07 vs. Samford 
09/15/07 vs. Boston College 
09/22/07 at Virginia 
09/29/07 vs. Clemson 
10/06/07 at Maryland 
10/13/07 at Miami 
10/20/07 vs. Army 
11/01/07 vs. Virginia Tech 
11/10/07 at Duke 
11/17/07 vs. North Carolina 
11/24/07 vs. Georgia 

*Home games are in bold

Make Your Gift Before the End of the Year!
Annual Fund Supports Continued Communications Program

We need your help to ensure 
continued publication of 
the Alpha Tauker and other 
alumni communications. 
Your support helps to 
maintain ties between our 
brotherhood. Visit 
www.kappasigmagt.org 
to make your gift to the 
2006-07 annual fund before 
the year ends on August 31.

Annual Fund Giving Chart
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John B. Kackley  1937
John R. Neves Jr. 1939
Gordon B. Cauble  1940
Robert H. Dutton  1946
Daniel C. Kyker Jr. 1946
William J. Wren Jr. 1946
Scott W. Holman Jr. 1947
Leonard J. Murrans  1947
Jonathan Lee Tedder Jr.1949
Andrew J. Jones Jr. 1951
Fredrick L. Jones 1951
Zachry S. Norville Jr. 1951
Donald H. Barnes 1952
W Rex Hawkins 1953
Fred E. Rogers Jr. 1953
William C. Cheek Jr. 1955
James L. Dallam 1955
Robert C. Schroeder 1955
Robert Denmark 1956
Martin J. Keller 1956

Lawrence E Lymburner Jr. 1956
Russell B. McDonough Jr. 1956
Pat F. McGarity 1956
Elbert Lamar Bailes III 1957
L. Andrew Hearn Jr. 1957
William F. Williams 1957
Wilford C. Lyon Jr. 1958
Robert D. Robinson 1958
L. Joseph Rogers 1958
Stewart D. Winn Jr. 1958
Richard A. Sperry 1959
James C. Harden 1960
Howard H. Arnold III 1961
George T. Gannaway 1961
J. William Goodhew III 1961
Peter F. Grazzini 1961
Michael E. Pacholek 1961
Ronald M. Wilson 1961
Donald L. House 1963
Charles T. Seay II 1963

Geoffrey C. Gill 1964
William H. Hocutt 1964
William P. McNair 1964
Richard L. Mitchell Jr. 1964
Randolph H. Parro 1964
James C. Tillman Jr. 1964
Jerry T. Kendall 1965
Ronald E. Mitchell Jr. 1965
Michael L. Smith 1965
Aubrey P. Watson 1965
Hal W. Lamb III 1966
James K. Sands 1967
Edward W. Godfrey 1968
John H. Rowley 1968
Terry A. Graham 1969
William J. Nichols 1969
Gordon M. Ryland Jr. 1969
Donald E. Wilkinson 1969
William P. Bowers 1970
James L. Chrivia 1970
John W. Hewitt 1971
Jesse L. Morrison Jr. 1971
John B. Ricca 1971
John P. Stafford III 1971

Randolph W. Battle Jr. 1973
Gregory T. Davis 1973
Jerry A. Warren 1974
Ronald R. Wensel 1974
Robert M. Leonard 1978
Michael S. Hug 1980
Greg Jenkins 1982
Charles B. Smith 1982
William M. Nash 1983
Gary L. Harrell 1984
John E. Hermes Jr. 1985
Jeffrey S. Warner 1986
Thomas M. Potosnak 1988
Mark R. Ramberger 1988
Brett D. Guenther 1992
Christopher J. Finke 1994
Guy H. Looney 1996
Collin R Campbell 1997
Albert J. Miller 1997
Keith Alan White Jr. 1997
Adam M. Goldstein 2001

The following alumni have contributed to our 2006-07 
annual fund. Add your name before the giving year ends by 
making your gift at www.kappasigmagt.org!

James Lawrence “Larry” Dallam 
IE55, of Baton Rouge passed away on 
March 28, 2007. Larry was initiated 
into Alpha Tau in 1952 and was a 
former Grand Master. He was employed 
by Ethyl Corporation, and had a second 
career in executive recruiting.  Larry 
is survived by his wife Shirley and son 
Jim, also an Alpha Tau. Larry was one 
of the organizers of a reunion of 1950’s 
alumni held in Atlanta in August 1980.

 Memorial gifts in Larry’s honor can 
be made to the Alpha Tau Memorial 
Fund in care of the Alpha Tau of 
Kappa Sigma House Corporation. Visit 
the donations section of our alumni 
website, www.kappasigmagt.org, for 
more details.

CHAPTER 
CELESTIAL

Remembering 
Larry Dallam ’55 

Have you visited the new Kappa Sigma website, 
www.kappasigmagt.org, yet?  If not, register 
today to sample some of the new features for all 
alumni and actives to enjoy!  Find an old friend, 
enjoy photos, get updates on news and events, 
and even take advantage of the opportunity to 
chat with your brothers online.

It’s easy to log on the first time!

1. Go to www.kappasigmagt.org and click 
on the First Time Login link.

2. Type in your last name in the text box and 
click Find.

3. Select your record and click Next.

4. Enter your Member ID (found above the 
donation section on the reverse of this 
letter) and click Verify.

5. You should now be logged in and should 
see your profile. Please update or fill in 
any missing information.

 If you have any trouble with the 
registration process, click the Tech Support 
button at the top of the screen for technical 
assistance.

 Now that you’re registered, you have full 
access to the entire Kappa Sig e-community. 
Be sure to check out our photo albums, online 
directory, details on events, and much more!

Don’t Miss Out on Important Electronic Communciations!
Alpha Tau Alumni Site is THE Place to Be to Reconnect With Old 

Friends

ON THE WEB

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS
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FEATURED ALUMNI

Okay, okay, we know these composites all look the same. But what better way to 
capture the face of every Alpha Tau brother who has walked through our doors 
throughout the years? We have created a Composites photo album on our website, 
www.kappasigmagt.org.  If you have any copies of these great memoirs from your era, 
please take a few moments to upload them to the site, so that we can continue to build 
our legacy at Georgia Tech.

Just “Face” It: Our Composites are an Important Part 
of Our History!

It was a great party and good time before the game - and fun after 
the game if you consumed enough adult beverages.  The young 
alumni bunch really did it right!

 A crowd of 80+ (yes, we counted) was pretty impressive for a 
day with miserable weather.

 This picture shows about a third of the whole crowd. My 
camera couldn’t get the whole scene. Note the range from gray 
heads to I-probably-shoulda-checked-their-ID heads.

A Kappa Sigma crew from the 1960’s spent a week in Florida this 
past September, as they have done the past six years.

 The folks in the picture are all Kappa Sigmas with spouses except 
Charles and Drew Edwards, who are still a big part of the Kappa 
Sigma family as their son Clay was a Kappa Sigma at Tech. Clay is 
also very active on the House Corp Board.

Above left: We also have a annual crowning of the “Sweet Potato 
Queen” and the honor was bestowed to Nancy from the reigning Sweet 
Potato Queen, Pendery McCoy. As you can see, Nancy is extremely proud 
of this honor.

Below right: Kneeling: Cathy Millspaugh “Mrs. Sperm”, Nancy Kirksey, 
Ron “Pygmy” Mitchell ’65. Standing: Bill “Willie Worm” Kirksey ’63, 
Lucille Blessey, Charles Edwards, Bobbie Mitchell, Drew Edwards, Pendery 
McCoy, Scotty McCoy ’66, and Dick Blessey ’66.

Thanks to Geoff Gill ’64 for submitting these photos.

Tailgating in Style!
More Than 80 Alpha Taus Gather Before 

(and After!) the ACC Championship Game

Reunited – Doesn’t It Feel So Good?
Sixties’ Grads Get Together to Strengthen Their 

Bonds Each Year 

Where Have You Been?
We need your news!  Have you 
recently gotten married?  Had  a 
baby?  Become a grandfather?  If 
so, your Kappa Sigma brothers 
want to hear about it!

 Log onto the website at  
www.kappasigmagt.org to 
submit your update, and read up 
on your old friends.
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William “Scotty” Scott ’57 
I have fond memories as the big 50 roles 
around for the Class of 1957. What a time 
we had! I have four kids: Hal, a Corporate 
Planner for the Anatole Hotel; Gayden, owner 
of “Go Rocket Red,” a do what ever you need 
to get your name and product to the public; 
Chares, a forensic psychiatrist at University 
California Davis; and Paul, director of equity 
of Texas. My only regret is that my two 
younger sons went to Emory, and Paul got his 
law degree from the University of Georgia. 
To add to the insult, both of my younger 
sons were KA’s at Emory. Well you can’t have 
everything. Any of you out there that care, 
remember, or are able, let me hear from you.  

John Beck ’59 
(1372 Newport Ridge Drive, Prescott, AZ 
86303-5897; jdbmrk@cableone.net) I have 
been retired for nearly 14 years - much better 
than working! Marian and I have been living 
in Prescott, AZ, for seven years, and we love 
it here. However, we are probably going to 
move back to the Southeast for two reasons. 
First, I’ve become very concerned about the 
water situation throughout the Southwest; it 
will eventually take a toll on property values. 

Better to be among the first to flee rather than 
a straggler. Secondly, when we came out here 
there were no grandchildren and no prospect 
of any. Now my older daughter in Norcross 
has two daughters, my younger daughter 
(the engineer) lives in Monticello (about an 
hour south of Atlanta), and my step-son in 
Chattanooga has a daughter. We are looking 
at the Chattanooga area since Atlanta is a lot 
more city than we want. 

James “Hatchet” Harris ’74 
(5116 Monthaven Park Place, Hendersonville, 
TN 37075; jharris611@bellsouth.net) Since 
my last update in March 2006 I’ve made 
a lot of progress in rehab. I can now walk 
short distances with a walker but rely on my 

wheelchair for long distances. I lift weights 
three days a week. I have outpatient rehab at 

Tennessee Rehabilitation Center in Smyrna, 
TN two days a week. Except for the loss of 
some leg functions I’m probably in better 
shape than I’ve been in 30 years. 
 Last summer I flew on the anniversary 
of my 2005 plane crash. It felt so good 
to be in the air again. I am a member of 
the International Wheelchair Aviators 
organization. As soon as I can wean myself off 
of some of the medication I plan to fly again. 
There are flight schools for parapalegics that 
teach you how to use hand controls on the 
rudder and brakes. 

Guy Looney ’96 
(212 Pitts Ave., Old Hickory, TN 37138-
2608; guy@soltus.com) I married Lorraine 
Margot White on March 17, 2007 in 
Nashville, TN.
 
 
 
 

Have You Checked Out the Alpha Tau Alumni 
Website? See Page 2 for Instructions!
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